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Mixed Metaphors, Musings, and Mental Meanderings from the Editoré 

For the last two weeks my daily Facebook memories have included ñarchivedò postings about 
Confederation Candidatesô forums from years gone by. After spending a lot of election cycles standing 
at the podium in the Municipal Center questioning candidates, the time came for me to pass the torch, 
with 2018 being my last hurrah. With COVID restrictions, as well as some unwillingness by the ñyounger 
generationò to do the ñheavy liftingò associated with arranging and managing forums, the Confederation 
is not doing forums this year.  While initially I was somewhat upset about the end of this tradition, over 
the last couple of weeks I began to think that maybe it was all for the better. 

One of the reasons I enjoyed doing forums was the civility and cooperation between and amongst the 
candidates being questioned. While points of view may have varied, candidates were always willing to 
at least attempt to address the issues and provide statements reflecting well thought out positions. 
Looking at the state of the world today, candidate positions seem to have been reduced to catch 
phrases, and rather than address issues, the emphasis is on sloganeering, innuendos and murky ñfactsò 
that are light on detail and heavy on accusation. Seemingly it is no longer how good a candidate may 
be, but how bad their opponents are perceived. Party labels have become a definition, of the individuals 
seeking votes, and independent thought seems to have succumbed to the partisan needs of toeing the 
ideological line. 

I must admit that my current feelings are based primarily on the daily deluge of glossy campaign mailers 
(which rarely make it past the recycling bin on my way into the house from the mailbox) and social media 
posts which seem more geared toward creating sharable memes than a thoughtful and reasoned 
statement of why a candidate has a better idea. From many years of Confederation January legislative 
forums, the one overriding truth was that despite different party labels, our area representatives seemed 
to agree more than disagree about what was best for Naperville neighborhoods. Now I am concerned 
that partisan divisions are destroying the ability to engage in bipartisan action, as tyranny of the majority 
seems to have replaced any semblance of or desire for cooperation to address the important issues, as 
well as a recognition that neither political party has all of the answers for all the issues. 

Thanks for reading this monthôs newsletter. Feedback and sharing ideas are always welcome. If there 
are some things I could be including. that arenôt currently covered in these pages, please let me know. 
This old dog is not averse to learning a few new tricks. Meanwhile, stay safe, socially distant, wear a 
mask and wash your hands.   

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
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The Next Confederation Meeting Is??? 

Given the continued uncertainty around COVID-19 related restrictions on meetings and gatherings, 
these plans remain in a state of flux as we continue attempting to find a ñnew normal.  The 
Confederation is actively investigating alternatives to in person meetings, but for the time being, 
no meetings are scheduled. This includes the Annual Meeting and Election 

While details on the upcoming election (when eventually scheduled) are included later in this newsletter, 
the process for holding the election as well as whether the eventual meeting will be virtual or in person 
remain under discussion.  Details will be provided on our website as they are finalized, and potentially, 
depending on timing, in upcoming monthly newsletters. We apologize for any inconvenience as we 
continue navigating the unchartered waters of the ñnew normal.ò 

Your Ongoing Support of the Confederation Is Appreciated 

While we are not meeting regularly, we continue as an information source and advocate for Naperville 
homeowners.  Through our newsletter and social media activities, we continue to provide information 
and insights as we track our community and neighborhoods through these unprecedented times. 

While we try to run a frugal operation, relying on volunteers and sponsors, we need your help to: 

¶ Serve as an advocate for and a voice of the people who call the Naperville area their home. 

¶ Create an awareness of residents' needs through relationships at all levels of government - 
national, state, city, counties, townships, school and park districts. 

¶ Support member associations with organizational and program needs - facilitating interchange 
of ideas, resources, and information between and among homeownersô associations. 

¶ Build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the enhancement of our property. 

¶ Provide, through regular meetings, special events such as candidate and issue forums, our 
newsletter and website, a forum for homeowner concerns and interests. 

All of this requires your dues, either at the annual rate ($30 for association, $10 for individual members), 
or for three years, ($75 for associations, $25 for individuals). Dues checks can be sent to:  

Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.  
PO Box 5245 
Naperville, Illinois 60567-5245  

If you would like to receive an invoice, please email us at: mailto:naperahc@gmail.com 

Additionally, YOUR CONTACT INFO IS NEEDED! The NAHC maintains an updated contact list of 
homeowner associations within the area to better serve both our member and non-member 
constituencies.  We serve as a contact middleman so entities like the City of Naperville and Naperville 
Park District can directly reach out to your association with updates, information, and special requests.  

Volunteers are needed to serve on our board as Directors, Associate Directors, and Officers. Please 
see the article below on our upcoming elections for more information. Thanks for your support! 

 

Managing Your Leaves 
The change in seasons brings cooler weather and cooler 
weather means leaves will soon be covering our yards and 
lawns. While the leaves can be annoying to homeowners, they 
can even be more of a problem for our environment. These 
leaves are often blown or swept past the curb and into storm 
drains and waterways and can become a source of water 
pollution. Once they reach waterways, leaves decompose and release phosphorous into the water, 
which can result in algae blooms and decreased oxygen for fish. To reduce flooding situations and 
phosphorous levels in area streams and rivers, consider utilizing a bagged leaf collection or removal 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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service. You might also consider using leaves in mulch or compost. While the organic debris is not ideal 
for aquatic life, composted leaves are an excellent resource for fertilizing your garden in the summer 
months. It provides necessary nutrients, while also reducing the need for chemical fertilizers.  Leaving 

leaves on the lawn can be as simple 
as using a mulching mower and 
leaving the tiny pieces in place to 
augment your soil.  

For those who feel the need to rake (or 
blow) the leaves off of their property, 
the City of Naperville offers both 
curbside pick-up and bagged leaf 
disposal. In fact, yard waste bag 
stickers are not needed for the weekly 
(on your regular garbage day) pickup 
from November 2, 2020 - December 
18, 2020. 

Bulk leaf curbside pickup will be 
performed in three cycles, with one 
pass per neighborhood per cycle, 
which means it is best to have your 
leaves ready for pickup at the 
beginning of the cycle as pick up days 
will vary from cycle to cycle. This year 
the cycles are planned to begin on: 
¶ Monday, October 19 
¶ Monday, November 2 
¶ Monday, November 16 

Hereôs a few more things to 
remember: 

¶ Snow, rain or freezing weather 
may significantly delay or permanently 
halt curbside leaf collection, as the 
same equipment that removes leaves 
is used to handle deicing and 
snowplowing. If snow falls or is 

forecast, remaining leaves should be disposed of through the City's weekly yard waste 
collection program.  

¶ Only place leaves in leaf piles. Items such as branches, twigs, lumber, rocks, Halloween 
decorations, etc., can cause the equipment to break down, which delays the collection process 
and increases costs. 

¶ Rake leaves away from storm drains in the street to prevent flooding. 
¶ Street sweeping will begin after curbside leaf collection ends, weather permitting. Residents 

may choose to sweep up leaf debris and include it in the weekly yard waste collection program. 

Neighbors in unincorporated areas should check with their township road district for available leaf 
management services. Remember, despite the fond memories many of us have of the lingering aroma, 
it is illegal to burn your leaves in DuPage County and within the Naperville City limits.  

Naperville residents in unincorporated Will County can burn dry leaves, branches or bushes that 
originate on the owner's property, but fires must be at least 50 feet from any structure (this also includes 
structures on your neighborôs property which means you need a good-sized lot), with adequate 
provisions made to prevent a fire from spreading. Burning in the right-of-way is prohibited. 

 

https://www.naperville.il.us/services/brush-leaf-and-yard-waste-collection/yard-waste-collection/
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Naperville Development Update 

Wondering about new developments? The Confederation regularly meets with City Staff to review 
projects in progress around our community and we recently (9/12) received this update. 
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Voting Information and Locations 
Early voting has begun. Here are the local options: 

DuPage County residents can early vote at the DuPage County Fairgrounds from September 24 ï 
October 17; please visit dupageco.org/election/ for details.  

DuPage County early voting in Naperville will take place at the following locations beginning on October 
19, 2020 through November 2, 2020. Early voting is available Weekdays - 8:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. and 
weekends - 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.:  

Å Meeting Rooms A and B at the Municipal Center - 400 S. Eagle Street.  
Å Islamic Center of Naperville - 25W530 75th Street  
Å Old Farm Market Place - 2011 S. Washington Street  

Will County residents can early vote at the Will County Clerkôs Office from September 24-  

October 16; please visit thewillcountyclerk.com/elections/early -voting/  for details.  

Will County early voting in Naperville will take place at the following locations on Weekdays - 8:30 a.m. 
- 7:00 p.m. Å Weekends - 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.: 

Å City of Naperville's Public Works Service Center - 180 Fort Hill Drive  
Å 95th Street Library - 3015 Cedar Glade Drive. (mail-in vote drop box also located here)  

If you are not registered to vote at your current address, you can register at early voting locations (prior to voting 
that day) or at your polling place on election day.  Proof of identity must be provided at that time and must include 
two of the following, one of which must show the voterôs current address.: 

¶ Driverôs License 

¶ State ID Card 

¶ Passport 

¶ Utility Bill 

¶ Checkbook 

¶ Library Card 

¶ Credit Card 

¶ Birth Certificate 

¶ Social Security Card 

¶ Employee ID Card 

¶ Student ID Card 

¶ Insurance Card 

 

A Safer Naper ï Crime Prevention for a Safer Naper  

The Naperville Police Department strongly believes that collaborating with the community to identify and 
solve problems makes our city a safe place to live, work and conduct business. We have found that 
outreach and education with both children and adults are 
key components to building strong relationships and have 
played a big part in Naperville being recognized 
repeatedly as one of the countryôs safest places to live.  

October is Crime Prevention Month, so it is fitting to 
highlight the Crime Prevention Unitôs proactive programs that help to promote safety in our 
neighborhoods and prevent crime through education.  

Members of our Crime Prevention Unit conduct many community presentations and perform outreach 
regularly to highlight different ways to be safe and avoid being a victim of crime. They cover topics such 
as burglary prevention, scams, critical incident response, personal safety, and financial exploitation 
while also touting public safety campaigns such as the 9 PM Routine, Lock It or Lose It, Crime Stoppers, 
Paws on Patrol, Internet Safe Sale Zone, Public Safety Incident Map, Fastrack and Caring Hands. 

https://dupageco.org/election/
https://www.thewillcountyclerk.com/elections/early-voting/
https://www.naperville.il.us/services/naperville-police-department/community-education-and-crime-prevention/a-safer-naper/
https://www.naperville.il.us/services/naperville-police-department/community-education-and-crime-prevention/burglary-prevention/
https://www.naperville.il.us/services/naperville-police-department/community-education-and-crime-prevention/frauds-and-scams/
https://www.naperville.il.us/services/naperville-police-department/community-education-and-crime-prevention/crime-stoppers/
https://www.naperville.il.us/services/naperville-police-department/community-education-and-crime-prevention/paws-on-patrol/
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The unit also facilitates school safety programs that teach Napervilleôs third through sixth grade students 
different ways to be safe. This includes instruction on personal safety, calling 9-1-1, internet safety and 
home alone safety. There are also age-appropriate discussions on making yourself a tougher target to 
avoid being a victim of criminal behavior and recognizing situational awareness.   

To learn more about these programs and other programs available through our Crime Prevention Unit, 
visit www.naperville.il.us/ASaferNaper during the month of October.  

 

Pandemic Notes and Updates 
Each month the Confederation includes articles and information, related to the ongoing pandemic, which 
we deem relevant to our neigghbors and members. Your comments and thoughts are appreciated. 

The City of Naperville urges residents to wear face 
coverings in public to slow the spread of COVID-19. 
Wearing a face covering reduces the spread of the virus 
by those who carry the virus but have not yet developed 
symptoms. Whether youôre entering a store, walking 
through a parking lot or enjoying the Riverwalk or other 
park, please wear a face covering.  For more 
information, visit naperville.il.us. 

The Naperville Area, which includes regions 7 (Will and Kankakee Countiues) and 8 (Kane and DuPage 
County) remain under the restrictions included in Phase 4 of the Restore Illinois Plan. These include the 

following: 

Restaurants and Bars  

¶ Indoor dining and drinking now 
permitted for parties of up to 10 
people Å Seated areas should be 
arranged so that tables allow for 6 ft. 
between parties; impermeable 
barriers may be installed between 
booths which are less than 6 ft. apart  

¶ Standing areas (in restaurants 
or bars) should be limited to no more 
than 25% of standing area capacity  

¶ Buffets and self-service food 
stations (e.g. hot and cold bars, bulk 
items, baked goods) should adhere to 
additional minimum guidelines  

¶ Self-service beverage 
fountains are permissible with the 
additional precautions 

Theaters And Performing Arts  

¶ Seated theaters, cinemas, and 
performing arts centers for ticketed 
events with seating available for all 
customers permitted; general 
admission shows and/or events with 
standing room only are not permitted 
at this time  

¶ Indoor capacity limit of 50 people or less or 50% of space capacity (applies to each screening 
room); outdoor capacity limited to 20% of overall space capacity  

http://www.naperville.il.us/ASaferNaper
http://naperville.il.us/
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¶ Patrons should wear face coverings over their nose and mouth, except while seated within a 
venue (exceptions can be made for people with medical conditions or disabilities that prevent 
them from safely wearing a face covering)  

¶ Concessions permitted with restrictions 

Meetings, Social Events, Gatherings  

¶ Limit to the lesser of 50 people or 50% of room capacity  

¶ Multiple groups may meet in the same facility if they are socially distanced and in separate rooms  

¶ Groups should be static for duration of meeting or event. If event includes multiple sessions, 
participants should remain in one room, and speakers/ presenters should rotate between rooms 
or be digitally displayed (e.g. projected, livestreamed) in multiple rooms  

¶ Dance floors should remain closed  

¶ Food service should follow Restaurant and Bar guidelines These mitigations do not currently 
apply to schools  

Retail and Service Counter 

¶ Continue capacity limit of no more than 50% occupancy  

¶ Mall food courts may reopen in line with Indoor Dining and Drinking guidelines 

A full list of mitigation measures pertaining to some businesses and industries may be found on the 
Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO) website 
at www.dceocovid19resources.com/restore-illinois.   

 

On September 30th the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) issued guidance to help people 
celebrate Halloween safely during the COVID-19 pandemic.  Guidelines include following the 3 W's - 
Wash your hands. Watch your distance. Wear your mask. 

First, and most important, if you think you could have COVID-19 or have been 
exposed to someone who has COVID-19, do not participate in any in-person 
Halloween activities. 

Trick-or-treating 

¶ Anyone participating in trick-or-treating, including those passing out candy, should maintain 6-
feet of social distance and wear proper face coverings. 

¶ Consider leaving individually wrapped candy (spaced apart) on a table in driveways or in front of 
walkways, sidewalks, or any outdoor space where 6-feet of distance can be maintained. 

¶ A Halloween costume mask is not a substitute for a cloth mask. Ensure that breathing is not 
impaired if a cloth mask is worn under a costume mask.  If so, discard the costume mask. 

¶ Trick-or-treat in groups with household members only 

¶ Candy collected during trick-or-treating should not be eaten until after handwashing. 

An alternative to traditional trick-or-treating is to set up in a large parking lot or other outdoor setting with 
tables with individually wrapped candy (spaced apart) where participants with a parent/guardian can 
parade past while still keeping 6-feet of distance and wearing a face covering.  It's suggested to offer 
reserved time slots to limit everyone showing up at once. 

While the City of Naperville does not have an ordinance governing trick or treating, the City also 
understands not everyone may feel comfortable with trick-or-treating this year. City staff has designed 
signs for residents to print and place in their windows, doors or other visible areas for trick-or-treaters to 
identify whether you are welcoming them or not. These signs are available via download here, or 
residents may pick up a copy at the Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St. 

Those interested in participating in trick-or-treating are asked to place the ñTrick-or-Treaters 
Welcomeò sign on your window or door. Those who are not interested in participating are asked 
to place the ñPlease, No Trick-or-Treatersò sign on your window or door. 

 

http://www.dceocovid19resources.com/restore-illinois
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/about-face-coverings.html
https://www.naperville.il.us/halloween
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Haunted Houses 

¶ Halloween haunted houses currently are not allowed in Restore Illinois Phase 4 Guidelines. 

¶ Consider open-air, one-way haunted forests or haunted walks where 6-feet of distance can be 
maintained and face coverings are used. 

Adult costume parties, social gatherings, Halloween parties at bars 

¶ Gatherings of more than 50 people or 50% or more of a building's maximum occupancy are 
prohibited. (Lower limits may apply for regions in additional mitigation.) 

¶ The more time you spend at a gathering, the closer the contact, the more people, the higher your 
risk of exposure to COVID-19. (editorôs note: Bobbing for apples is probably a really bad idea) 

¶ Follow small social gathering safety tips from IDPH. 

Pumpkin patches and orchards 

¶ Cloth face coverings and social distancing should be enforced. 

¶ Use hand sanitizer before handling pumpkins, apples, and other produce. 

Hayrides 

¶ Hayrides should not exceed 50% capacity with parties spaced at least six feet apart. 

¶ Wear face coverings at all times when around people not from your household. 

After participating in any of the above activities, if you think that you may have been exposed during 
your celebration, take extra precautions for 14 days after the event to help protect others.  You should: 

¶ Stay home as much as possible. 

¶ Avoid being around people at increased risk for severe illness from COVID-19. 

¶ Consider getting tested for COVID-19. 

IDPH Halloween guidance can be found on the IDPH website. 

 

The State of Illinois guidelines for restaurants and bar establishments statewide to operate safely 
and help prevent the spread of COVID-19 are based on common 
sense and common courtesy, with a strong emphasis on helping to 
keep the critical service workers safe and healthy.  These guidelines 
require patrons to wear a mask during any interaction with wait staff, 
food service workers and other employees at bars and restaurants. 
Face coverings must be worn over the nose and mouth when 
patrons are approached and served by staff, including but not 
limited to when employees take patrons orders, deliver food and 
beverages, and service tables. This guidance also applies to other 
facilities with food services areas such as indoor recreational 
facilities, museums and entertainment venues. 

Patrons are currently required to wear a mask whenever on 
premises, except while eating and drinking at the table or bar. The 
guidelines ensure that while seated, interactions between business 
staff and patrons can happen safely to prevent possible spread of 
the virus. 

To assist bars and restaurants with implementing new safety measures, the Department of Commerce 
and Economic Opportunity has provided an updated industry toolkit on their website. The toolkit provides 
revised health guidelines materials, including new signage that may be displayed at restaurants and 
bars to encourage compliance. 

 
So, how do you know if your County is at risk and whether additional measures may be mandated 
for your locality?  Am Illinois county enters a warning level when it experiences an increase in two or 
more COVID-19 risk indicators from the stateôs COVID-19? This is happening on October 1 for the 

https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/Documents/Phase%204%20Business%20Guidance%20FAQ.pdf
http://dph.illinois.gov/covid19/community-guidance/small-social-gatherings-safety-tips
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/quarantine.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-at-increased-risk.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/testing/diagnostic-testing.html
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19/community-guidance/halloween-guidance
https://dceocovid19resources.com/restore-illinois
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counties in region 1, the northwest corner of the state. (Naperville is split between regions 7 
(Will/Knkakee) and 8 (DuPage/Kane). 

IDPH uses numerous indicators when determining if a county is experiencing stable COVID-19 activity, 
or if there are warning signs of increased COVID-19 risk in the county.  A county is considered at the 
warning level when at least two of the following metrics triggers a warning. 

Å New cases per 100,000 people.  If there are more than 50 new cases per 100,000 people in the 
county, this triggers a warning. 
Å Number of deaths.  This metric indicates a warning when the weekly number of deaths increases 
more than 20% for two consecutive weeks. 
Å Weekly test positivity.  This metric indicates a warning when the 7-day test positivity rate rises 
above 8%. 
Å ICU availability.  If there are fewer than 20% of intensive care units available in the region, this 
triggers a warning. 
Å Weekly emergency department visits.   This metric 
indicates a warning when the weekly percent of COVID-
19-like-illness emergency department visits increase by 
more than 20% for two consecutive weeks. 
Å Weekly hospital admissions.  A warning is triggered 
when the weekly number of hospital admissions for COVID-19-like-illness increases by more than 
20% for two consecutive weeks. 
Å Tests perform.  This metric is used to provide context and indicate if more testing is needed in the 
county. 
Å Clusters. This metric looks at the percent of COVID-19 cases associated with clusters or outbreaks 
and is used to understand large increase in cases. 

A map and information of each countyôs status can be found on the IDPH website 
at https://www.dph.illinois.gov/countymetrics.  
 

The Illinois Commerce Commission moratorium on utilitvy disconnections has voluntarily been 
extended by several state regulated utilities through the Winter 2021 for eligible low-income 
residential customers, and those who self-report to utilities that they are experiencing financial or 
COVID-19 hardship. Previously, several of the utilities had voluntarily agreed to extend the moratorium 
on shutoffs for residential customers until September 30, 2020.   

At the request of the ICC, the following utilities have committed to extending the moratorium on utility 
disconnections for low-income (Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program qualified) residential 
customers and those financially impacted by COVID-19 until March 31, 2021: Ameren Illinois, Aqua 
Illinois, Illinois American Water, Commonwealth Edison, Peoples Gas and North Shore Gas, and Utility 
Services of Illinois. MidAmerican will voluntarily extend the moratorium on disconnections for Low 
Income Home Energy Assistance Program qualified residential customers through March 31, 2021 and 
is further considering additional options to help their customers during this unprecedented time. 
Additionally, Nicor Gas and Liberty Utilities have agreed to extend the moratorium on disconnections for 
all residential customers until March 31, 2021.  

The ICC reminds customers to call the utility company if they have missed bill payments or are struggling 
to pay their bill. No documentation or written proof is necessary, but customers must make the phone 
call and verbalize their difficulty. This action will ensure a continuation of utility service. Deferred 
payment arrangements are also available for both residential and small business customers needing 
help managing their utility bill obligation during these difficult times.  

On June 18, 2020, the Commission approved landmark COVID-19 utility relief agreements in Docket 
No. 20-0309, which were the product of negotiations between thirteen utility companies and numerous 
consumer advocate groups and parties. In addition to extending the moratoriums on disconnections and 
late payment fees, the agreements provided historic consumer protections involving utility credit and 

https://www.dph.illinois.gov/countymetrics
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collection practices, deferred payment agreements, temporary waivers of reconnection fees and new 
deposit requirements. 

More details on the Stipulations, each utilityôs commitments and compliance reports are available on the 
Commission website in the ICC Docket 20-0309.  To learn more about the Commissionôs response to 
COVID-19, please visit: www.icc.illinois.gov/home/covid-19. 

Downtown Naperville is OPEN! Businesses are safe and here to help you shop and dine based on 
your comfort level...offering in store shopping & dining (following all safety protocols), curbside pick up, 
outside dining, or online ordering too! 

Mask wearing is essential for entry inside any downtown 
business. Itôs also good practice to wear it while walking if 
you canôt maintain 6ô of social distancing. For your safety and 
for those around you, letôs stay healthy. Youôll be seeing 
reminder signs all around downtown too. Please donôt leave 
home without one & make sure your kids have them on too. Let's all work together to stay safe! 

THANK YOU for always shopping, dining and celebrating local! Our Downtown Naperville business 
community appreciates your support. Need more information? 

¶ For a list of all open stores, CLICK HERE 

¶ For more information on  restaurants and bars, CLICK HERE. 

Every year the flu sickens millions of Americans, hospitalizes hundreds of thousands, and kills tens of 
thousands.  This season, in addition to flu, we are battling COVID-19, with almost 7 million Americans 
confirmed with COVID-19, hundreds of thousands hospitalized, and more than 200,000 deaths. While 
flu seasons vary in severity, during most seasons, people 65 years of age and older bear the greatest 
burden of severe flu disease. In recent years, for example, itôs estimated that between 70% and 85% of 
seasonal flu-related deaths have occurred in individuals 65 years of age and older, and between 50% 
and 70% of seasonal flu-related hospitalizations have occurred among people in this age group, 
according to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. 

While a vaccine for COVID-19 is still in development, a vaccine for flu already exists and is your best 
protection against flu.  The public is urged to not risk co-infection of two potentially deadly viruses.   

Everyone six months of age and older should get the seasonal flu vaccine.  The vaccine is available in 
either a flu shot, or in a nasal spray.  Talk with a health care provider about what type is most appropriate 
for you.  More information on the types of flu vaccine can be found on the CDC website.  

In addition to getting your flu vaccine, IDPH recommends following the 3 Wôs for both COVID-19 and 
influenza. 

¶ Wash your hands 
¶ Watch your distance 
¶ Wear your mask 

Viruses spread when people who are 
infected cough,  sneeze, or talk.  Flu 
usually comes on suddenly.  Many of the 
symptoms of flu and COVID-19 are the 
same, such as fever and cough, but there 
are some differences.  If you have 
symptoms of either flu or COVID-19, self-
isolate and contact a health care 
provider.  They can talk with you about 
testing and other measures you should 
be taking. At the right is a list of 
symptoms for flu and COVID-19.  

https://www.icc.illinois.gov/docket/P2020-0309/documents
http://www.icc.illinois.gov/home/covid-19
https://downtownnaperville.com/come-on-in-we-are-open/
https://downtownnaperville.com/dine/
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/burden/past-seasons.html
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/professionals/acip/summary/summary-recommendations.htm
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Influenza antiviral drugs can be a second line of defense for people who get sick with the flu.  Many 
studies have found that in addition to lessening the duration and severity of symptoms, antiviral drugs 
can prevent flu complications.  

To find a location to get a flu shot in your community, check with your health care provider or local health 
department.  You can also use the online Vaccine Finder.  More information about influenza can be 
found on the IDPH website at www.dph.illinois.gov.  More information about COVID-19 can be found 
at www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19, including where you can get tested. 

Coming Whenever: NAHC Elections   
Given continued efforts to manage COVID-19,  the Confederation Board indefinitely delayed the 
scheduled May NAHC Annual Meeting.  The offices to be (eventually) voted on are Secretary of the 

Confederation (currently Kathy Benson); Treasurer (currently an open position with 
the duties being performed by Vice President John Mesarchik); and two at large 
Director Positions (currently held by M. Skeet and Marcia Caruso).   All are eligible to 
run again for their current positions or to seek a different open office. 

A nominating committee was scheduled to be formed at our March 21st General 
Meeting to prepare a slate of recommended candidates to be announced at then tentatively scheduled 
April 18th meeting.   As the March meeting was not held due to the statewide shelter in place orders, 
and the April and May meetings were cancelled as well, nominations will instead be accepted from the 
floor the day of the September meeting.  Any person who, at the time of election, is a member of a 
Confederation member homeowners association in good standing or an associate member in good 
standing, may seek and hold office on the Confederation Board; except that there shall be no more than 
one Confederation Officer or a total of two Board of Directors members from any one Confederation 
member association or no more than two associate members as voting members of the Board.  Duties 
of the positions to be elected are listed below: If you are interested in becoming a member of our Board, 
in any of these elected positions or as an appointed Associate Director, please contact NAHC President 
Steve Grosskopf at sgrosskopf@gobieworld.com or the Confederation email account at 
naperahc@gmail.com.    

Secretary - shall keep the current minutes of all Board of Directors meetings; shall present a written 
report of the Confederationôs previous yearôs activities at the Annual Meeting; and shall be responsible 
for all correspondence related to the business of the Confederation.  The Confederation shall approve 
all material correspondence relating to the business of the Confederation and the Confederation Board 
of Directors.  The Secretary shall also keep current a list of Member associations and contact persons 
and shall maintain duplicate copies of the corporate records.  The Secretary shall be responsible for all 
communications with Member associations or others as the President or the Board of Directors direct. 

Treasurer ï shall collect and receive all monies and assessments and deposit them to the credit of the 
Confederation in a bank approved by the Confederation Board; shall render a statement of accounts to 
the Confederation Board of Directors and to the Confederation membership at regular meetings; shall 
issue receipts for assessments upon request; shall challenge the right to vote of any Confederation 
member not in good standing at the time of any vote by reason of being in arrears in payments of 
assessments; shall present a financial report in writing at the Annual Meeting; and shall keep a list of all 
Confederation members currently in good standing.  The Treasurer shall be responsible for preparing 
the annual budget approved by Confederation members at the yearly November meeting and shall 
disburse funds that are included in the budget line items upon presentation of adequate documentation. 

At-Large Board Members ï shall be chairpersons of Confederation Ad Hoc Committees as formed at 
the discretion of the BOD.  They shall be eligible to assume the terms and duties of Confederation 
officers, if such officers resign, refuse, become ineligible, or are otherwise unavailable to fulfill their 
terms.  At-Large Board Members shall be empowered to vote in all decisions of the BOD.  If any elected 
Director is not able, for any reason, to complete a term of office, the BOD may appoint an Associate 
Director to serve as a Director until the next annual election and any individual so appointed shall be 
empowered to serve and perform their duties upon appointment.   

https://vaccinefinder.org/
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/topics-services/diseases-and-conditions/influenza
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/testing
mailto:sgrosskopf@gobieworld.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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All member associations in good standing are eligible to cast a vote in this election.  To be considered 
in good standing, member associations are to be current in their annual dues.  Other information on the 
conduct of the elections, or on membership status of associations or voting rights of associate members, 
can be found in the Confederation Bylaws. 

 

 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  
Each month the Confederation is proud to present news and updates from The Power of Choice 
and The Community Alliance For Prevention as they strengthen our community to prevent and 
reduce youth substance use through its visions of our 
community proactively working together, using best-
practice substance abuse prevention strategies, to 
promote community-level change that impacts our 
youth. This month there are oppportunities for both 
parents and high school students to get involved. For 
more information and resources, please 
visit: thepowerofchoice.info  

Parents of High School Students: High school 
students surveyed over the summer voted for their 
favorite Power of Choice image and theme! The big 
winners were dog memes and the theme: Weôre all in 
this together. Students view all the winning messages 
during the school year on posters shared in 
partnership with their school. Posters have fun 
prevention messages with statistics from the Illinois 
Youth Survey. Students will receive posters like this 
one every other month throughout the school year. 

Parents of Middle School/Jr. High School Students: Time for the first issue of the Parent Post ï 
Middle School edition! We are excited for another school year with the Power of Choice campaign! This 
issue talks about the yearôs theme, and shares tools, tips and information for continuing to talk with your 
children about the risks of alcohol and other substance use. We also share with you what the Prevention 
Team has been up to for your student 

-0- 
Expired driivers license or license plates?  Expiration dates for license plate stickers have been 
extended until Nov. 1, 2020 and expiring/expired drivers licenses have been extended until February 1, 
2021. As a result, expired documents continue to remain valid so customers under age 75 do not need 
to rush into Driver Services facilities. For those customers who must visit a facility, face masks are 
required. In addition, these customers are asked to be patient due to heavy volume and to be prepared 
to wait outside in various types of weather. This is due to social distancing, which limits the number of 
people inside a facility at one time. 

Additionally, the expiration date for valid driverôs licenses held by Illinois drivers who are 75 
years of age or older has been extended for a period of one year past the licensesô current 2020 
expiration date. As a result, drivers age 75 and older with a 2020 driverôs license expiration date do not 
need to visit a facility to renew their driverôs license until shortly before their birthday in 2021. 

The public is urged to consider using online services when possible instead of visiting a facility due to 
heavy customer volume. Customers who can conduct business online may go 
to www.cyberdriveillinois.com to take advantage of online services ï such as renewing license plate 
stickers, obtaining a duplicate driverôs license or ID card, obtaining a driving record abstract or renewing 
a standard driverôs license through the Safe Driver renewal program ï from the comfort of their own 
home. People who conduct online transactions will avoid waiting in line at a facility. 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf
https://www.communityallianceforprevention.org/
https://360youthservices.org/power-of-choice/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SPDBF0dN_jX89zBhUFOmQZunCmPWHv9v2xklbY079LCBhTBNO2sUjipyhDJsDnkcFS6gGnJQDSy1fMBrETKLrasKP-CzOAbCZBoP4uiblJj1-AH-fSMXxL9-u72_Z0N-YzHlERYx6fgOgJ6dCLG4tQ==&c=qGfuJvloCEQJ8HOp5dgvM_oUrtUsyP9hr64SKc4sY2PPseZPsThM-w==&ch=AiKYKlXLlrEFi0nDyTwEu7vdU99zomZ-UEgTsWSnxeQKqDuiB1FTwQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SPDBF0dN_jX89zBhUFOmQZunCmPWHv9v2xklbY079LCBhTBNO2sUjipyhDJsDnkcFS6gGnJQDSy1fMBrETKLrasKP-CzOAbCZBoP4uiblJj1-AH-fSMXxL9-u72_Z0N-YzHlERYx6fgOgJ6dCLG4tQ==&c=qGfuJvloCEQJ8HOp5dgvM_oUrtUsyP9hr64SKc4sY2PPseZPsThM-w==&ch=AiKYKlXLlrEFi0nDyTwEu7vdU99zomZ-UEgTsWSnxeQKqDuiB1FTwQ==
https://360youthservices.org/resources/september-2020-building-strong-bonds-keep-talking/
https://360youthservices.org/resources/september-2020-building-strong-bonds-keep-talking/
http://www.cyberdriveillinois.com/
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-0- 
Naperville Community Television is thrilled to announce the first virtual episode of Game On! on 
Thursday, October 22, 2020. Join Danielle Tufano from 95.9 The River as she hosts two teams of 
previous Game On! contestants who will battle it out for the Game On! trophy and city bragging rights.  
Wendy Hayum-Gross, Co-owner of the Grow Wellness Group, captains team #RemoteRockstars. 
Wendyôs teammates are Tim Pabich, CEO of Magnitech, Jacque Clermont, Director of Community 
Relations for Naperville School District 203, and Mario Lambert, Director of Strategic Sales and Channel 
Partnerships at the Populus Group.  

Wendyôs team will be battling head-to-head against Team 
#CurbsideChampions, led by James Bernicky, Attorney and Owner of the 
Bernicky Law Firm. Captain Bernicky is joined by teammates Kimberly White, 
Executive Director of the Career & Networking Center, Chad Pedigo, Vice 
President of Development at DuPagePads and Celeste Wagner, Owner of 
Aurelio's Pizza Naperville.  

While this event will look a little different this year, it will be equally as exciting as we host the games 
online via ZOOM! Audience members will receive a link to watch Game On! Online at 6:30 PM with the 
games beginning promptly at 7 PM. For added fun guests are encouraged to purchase tickets for either 
or both of the raffles. The first raffle is a chance to be one of eight audience contestants selected to play 
in four live games throughout the show. Or, for those in the audience who might be camera shy, enter 
yourself in the raffle to win several great adult beverage packages from our sponsors, SixtyFour - Wine 
Bar & Kitchen and Solemn Oath Brewery. Tickets to this great event and both raffles can be purchased 
online at: https://www.nctv17.com/shop/event-tickets/game-on-ticket/game-on-ticket/.  

NCTV17 is a nonprofit organization, so in addition to Game On! Online! being a fun event enjoyed right 
from your couch, itôs also a FUNdraiser. Proceeds help ensure the station can continue to keep you 
informed about whatôs happening in the community and share your stories on-air and online! So this 
year, stay home and ZOOM into Napervilleôs only TV game show to support your local community 
television station! 

-0- 
The COVID-19 pandemic significantly impacted employment and commuting, as evidenced by the 
plethora of available parking spacces at our train stations. Accordingly, the City is evaluating options to 
address shifting commuter patterns and is asking residents to take a few minutes to provide their input 
on current and anticipated commuting plans. This input is critical as the City evaluates its Commuter 
Parking and Access Work Plan in the coming months. Please click the link to the survey here. The 
survey will close on October 15. 

-0- 
For the tenth consecutive year, DuPage County Board Chairman Dan Cronin presented a balanced 
budget for the County Boardôs consideration.  The Fiscal Year 2021 budget proposal does not include 
a property tax increase for homeowners.  

The total proposed budget for DuPage County is $479.7 million, with a General Revenue Fund of $177.9 
million and a $69 million property tax levy, which represents a slight increase to 
capture new construction in the county being added to the property tax 
rolls.  The property tax rate remains flat and the average DuPage County 
homeowner will not see an increase in their property tax bill. 

Cronin also highlighted the distribution of federal Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 
Economic Security Act dollars to the community, including $16.5 million to the 
DuPage County Health Department to continue the fight against COVID-19. 
Funds will support COVID testing, contact tracing, purchases of personal 

protective equipment, and preparations for a mass vaccination program. 

The DuPage County Board will consider the proposed budget and will approve the budget at its Nov. 24 
meeting. The 2021 Fiscal Year begins on Dec. 1.. 

-0- 

https://www.nctv17.com/shop/event-tickets/game-on-ticket/game-on-ticket/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2020commuterexperience
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Each year, the City of Naperville performs sidewalk and curb maintenance to repair defective 
sections of sidewalk and curb throughout the City. These repairs ensure safety for walkers as well 
as reduce liability for property owners and the City. 

The City of Naperville dictates that public sidewalk maintenance is 
the responsibility of the adjacent property owner. The city has 
implemented a cost sharing sidewalk program to assist property 
owners in the upkeep of public sidewalks located throughout the 
city. Once a piece of sidewalk has been identified as a safety 
hazard, it becomes a liability to the property owner and the city and 
must be repaired according to the cityôs Municipal Code. 

Inspections for the 2021 Sidewalk and Curb Maintenance Program are now underway. Any new 
requests which meet the cityôs criteria for replacement received before October 30, 2020, will be placed 
on the 2021 program. The project will be released for bid this winter and a contractor will be selected by 
the end of March 2021. The deadline to apply for the sidewalk improvement program is October 31 of 
the previous calendar year. Call (630) 420-6100, Option 4, to apply. A city inspector will evaluate your 
sidewalk to see if it qualifies. For more details go to https://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-
naperville/sidewalk-and-curb-maintenance-program/  

-0- 
In September, the Illinois Department of Natural Resources (IDNR), Illinois Department of 
Transportation (IDOT), Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) and Illinois Department of 
Agriculture (IDOA) solidified their commitment to protecting monarch butterflies and other pollinators by 

signing the Illinois Monarch Action Plan at 
Conservation World on the Illinois State Fairgrounds. 

Tasked with bolstering the population of monarchs 
and other pollinators by protecting habitat and adding 
food sources, the project brings together public 
agencies, private organizations and residents of the 
state in a collaborative and coordinated effort to 
ensure the survival and successful migration of 
monarchs. 

As part of a regional effort to add 1.3 billion stems of new milkweed to the central U.S. to support 
migrating monarchs, Illinois is tasked with adding 150,000,000 stems of new milkweed embedded in 
diverse nectar sources by 2038. As one of the largest landowners in the state, IDOT is in a unique 
position to contribute resources to this goal. 

Prior to the projectôs beginning in October 2016, efforts to protect pollinators already were in place at 
state agencies and organizations. Those plans, as well as new initiatives, have been included in the 
stateôs action plan to maximize efforts. Additional information on the Illinois Monarch Project, as well as 
full text of the plan, can be found at IllinoisMonarchProject.org. 

-0- 
The Illinois Emergency Management Agency (IEMA) is encouraging all families, schools, businesses 
and other organizations to participate in the Great Central U.S. ShakeOut on October 15, 2020, at 
10:15 am.  The goal of this ñDrop, Cover and Hold Onò drill is to improve preparedness and draw 
attention to the earthquake hazards that exist in Illinois, across the country and around the world. 

ShakeOut is an international event involving millions of participants from more than 40 states and 
territories and several countries.  To date, millions of 
people have registered worldwide, but so far only 
940,000 people have registered in the United States. 
In Illinois, there are currently 100,694 registered 
participants. Local emergency managers throughout 
the state are hoping to increase that number as we 
approach the day of the drill. 

https://library.municode.com/il/naperville/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT9PUWAPR_CH1STSI_ARTHSIMACO_9-1H-5FISC
https://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sidewalk-and-curb-maintenance-program/
https://www.naperville.il.us/projects-in-naperville/sidewalk-and-curb-maintenance-program/
http://illinoismonarchproject.org/













